Dear Customer
 
Re: A49 Church Stretton resurfacing advanced notification
 
We’ll be carrying out resurfacing work along the A49 due to the deterioration of the carriageway. Our work will take place between the junction of the B4371 Sandford Avenue and just south of Clive Avenue/Laundry Bank.
 
Our work is planned to start on 4 August 2025, and we expect to complete by 6am on Saturday 13 September 2025. To complete our work safely and reduce disruption, we’ll close the A49 overnight between 8pm and 6am, Monday to Friday. Traffic will be diverted via the B4368, A458 and A5. Access will be maintained for residents within our closure, but alternative parking may be required for short periods of time.
 
If you’d like to find out more information about our work, we’ll be holding public information events where we’d invite you to come and speak with us. Our public liaison officers and members of the team will be available to discuss any our work in more detail, address any concerns you may have, as well as answer questions.
 
Public information events
 
The co-operative food carpark, Lions Meadow, High Street, Church Stretton SY6 6BX.
 
· 30 June 2025, 10am to 7pm
· 1 July 2025, 9am to 4pm
 
If you’re unable to attend the events and you’d like more information about our work, please use the contact details below and a member of the team will be in touch. We’ll also write to customers again at the earliest opportunity once our planned programme of work has been confirmed.
 
Our public liaison officers will be carrying out site visits prior to construction and engaging with any of the affected local residents and businesses.
 
If you’d like further information about this work, please contact our National Highways Customer Contact Centre on 0300 123 5000 open 24/7, or email: info@nationalhighways.co.uk
 
You can also request to receive further updates by subscribing to our mailing list by emailing noreplyA49wmids@nationalhighways.co.uk.
 
For further information about our work, please visit https://nationalhighways.co.uk/our-roads/west-midlands.
 
Kind regards
 
George Patterson-Payne
Business Services Team Leader
Operations Directorate, Midlands
National Highways | The Cube | 199 Wharfside Street | Birmingham | B1 1RN
Web: http://www.nationalhighways.co.uk


